

## Saint Anthony's High School

275 Wolf Hill Road, South Huntington, New York 11747-1394 631-271-2020 • Fax 631-547-6820 • stanthonyshs.org

Brother David Anthony Migliorino, O.S.F. Principal

May 2023

Dear Parents and Guardians:

The Board of Trustees has reviewed and approved our operating budget for the School Year 2023-2024. The Board continues to make every effort to keep costs down while still providing the high-quality Franciscan education for which Saint Anthony's is known. To secure our fiscal operation and to manage our physical plant, the Board recently approved an annual tuition of \$12,100.00. In addition, an Academic Resource Fee of \$150.00 will be applied to all tuition accounts. This fee covers the cost of materials associated with your student's English, Math, Science, Social Studies, and Theology classes.

The Board and I are keenly aware that the present state of our economy continues to impact each of you in many ways. Saint Anthony's is not immune from the same fiscal challenges as increased costs persist in impacting our budget. Sadly, some Long Island school districts have been forced to cut back academics, athletics and art programs due to declining enrollment. Our goal is to provide your children with a most beneficial education rooted in Catholic Franciscan ideals. We continue to grow: emphasizing our AP curriculum, expanding science research opportunities, and offering a wide variety of student activities. Thanks to our successful campaign, Phase One of the "Richie Reichert Athletic Complex" will begin soon after Graduation. The summer will afford us the time to introduce new classes in many of the Academic Disciplines that have been inspired by student interest. Overall, Saint Anthony's High School continues to be on the "cutting edge."

Please know that while our tuition will be \$12,100.00, the actual cost of educating each student next year is \$15,850.00. The difference of \$3,750.00 between the actual cost and the tuition rate is paid by income from sources including the Religious faculty's contributed services, New York State Mandated Services, Alumni and Annual Fund contributions, Fathers' and Mothers' Guilds fundraising, and special events hosted by the Development and Alumni Offices. We are grateful to everyone who contributes in any way to keeping Saint Anthony's a vital source of Franciscan education for the young men and women we serve.

I thank you for all your sacrifices to maintain a quality Catholic Franciscan education for your children. May God continue to bless and keep you.

In Saint Anthony, Our Patron

Brother David Migliorino, OSF

Principal